
FOR: School Board Members
FROM: Chris Reitan
DATE: May 26, 2021
SUBJECT: Superintendent Report

Student Learning

CCSD April 22 and 23  In-Service Survey Results - To review the staff survey results from 
our April 22 and 23 in-service please click on the following 
link  https://www.surveymonkey.com/results/SM-XZNKVSML9/.  

August 26 and 27 In-service - The CCSD administrative team has reviewed the survey results 
in preparation for our August 2021 in-service and three potential needs have been 
discussed.  1.  CCSD will need to ensure all new staff as well as other staff members whose 
CPR/First Aid certifications have lapsed receive this training.  2.  With the upcoming adoption of 
a new K-12 English/Language Arts curriculum we will need time to familiarize ourselves with 
all the materials and map out our scope and sequence.  3.  Following up on our March and April 
in-service more work time and collaboration will be necessary to take our next steps with 
building background knowledge through multiple topical themed reads and/or content specific 
vocabulary development. 

American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) - As a reminder the ARPA will provide CCSD substantial 
funding for after school and summer school academic recovery and enrichment 
programs.  CCSD is in the process of developing summer school enrichment opportunities for 
students:

 Drone summer school opportunity for students who are currently enrolled in grades 8-11
  Welding/metal arts summer school opportunity for students currently enrolled in grades 

8-11
 Math credit recovery for students currently enrolled in grades 9-11,
 Academic enrichment summer school opportunity for students who are currently 

enrolled in K-4. 

Resource Management 

Craig Head Start - CCSD’s collaboration with Tlingit Haida Central Council about the Craig 
Head Start program moving to the CES and CMS campus continues to progress.  A draft lease 
agreement will be considered by the CCSD Board later during this meeting.  CCSD is also 
working with Tlingit Haida Central Council on the development of a food service agreement.  
On Wednesday, May 19 CCSD was pleased to host Rick Petersen, President Tlingit Haida 
Central Council, and Roald Helgesen,  Chief Operating Officer Tlingit Haida Central Council.  
Rick Petersen and Roald Helgesen toured the proposed Craig Head Start facility and had the 
opportunity to meet face-to-face with CCSD personnel.  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/results/SM-XZNKVSML9/


CMS ADA and Security Improvement Major Maintenance Project - I met with Tim Mearig, 
DEED’s Facility Director, and had email communication with Don Hiley with SERRC who 
writes our major maintenance grant applications and Zane Jones with MRV Architects.  I have 
concerns about this project being funded during this legislative session due to the exponential 
increases in materials and shipping that we are seeing across the nation.  Material and shipping 
costs have increased exponentially during the past few months and I’m concerned that the 
current estimate we submitted last September no longer aligns with the current reality of material 
and shipping prices.  Zane Jones will have the estimators rework our estimation to give us a 
better sense of what the discrepancy between our submitted estimations looks like compared to 
current industry costs.

CES HVAC, Fire Suppression, and ADA Improvements -  I contacted MRV Architects to 
provide a fee proposal to develop 65% design development documents for our elementary 
building.  Based on the condition survey that PDC engineering provided the district, which is 
attached, the elementary building presents itself as a very viable major maintenance grant 
application due to the issues that our outlined in the condition survey.  The monies the district 
received from December’s Congressional approval of the Coronavirus Response and Relief 
Supplemental Act will provide the funding for this work.

Communication        

CCSD June 14, 2021 Board Policy Committee Meeting – We are scheduled for our next 
CCSD Board Policy Committee meeting on Monday, June 14 at 4:00pm.  Included is the draft 
public notice for this meeting.    


